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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
Franklin Mayor John R. Nelson Calls for Emergency Meeting to Address Noise 
Concerns 
 
FRANKLIN, September 20, 2023 — Mayor John R. Nelson has scheduled an emergency meeting 
with representatives of ROC Ventures and Franklin’s District 6 Alderman Jason Craig to address 
widespread concerns from neighboring residents regarding noise complaints associated with 
events held at The Rock Sports Complex, situated at 7011 S. Ballpark Dr. in Franklin, WI. 
 
“We are committed to addressing what have been longstanding concerns,” Mayor Nelson 
emphasized. 
 
Following Mayor Nelson's budget presentation last evening, he can now dedicate his efforts to 
addressing these concerns. It is the Mayor’s priority to resolve this issue to ensure the well-
being of all residents of Franklin. 
 
This emergency meeting presents an opportunity for Mayor Nelson and Alderman Craig to 
engage in constructive dialogue with owner Mike Zimmerman and the ROC’s executives while 
exploring viable solutions to mitigate the noise disturbances that have been a source of 
discontent within the community. 
 
All concerned residents and stakeholders are strongly encouraged to stay informed and 
engaged, as their input is integral to formulating a comprehensive solution that effectively 
addresses these issues while recognizing the significance of The Rock Sports Complex to the 
City of Franklin. 
 
Mayor Nelson expresses confidence that, with the cooperation of all involved parties, a 
harmonious and equitable resolution can be identified and implemented for the benefit of 
Franklin's residents and businesses. 
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About the City of Franklin: 
The City of Franklin is committed to providing exceptional public services, maintaining fiscal 
responsibility, and fostering a thriving community for its residents. Under the leadership of 
Mayor John R. Nelson, the city remains dedicated to transparency, accountability, and good 
governance. 


